
August 30, 2023

Dear Alumni and Families of Alumni, 

It is with great pleasure to announce the creation of an Alumni Network. The goal of
this network is to facilitate communication between the school, our graduates, and
family of our graduates. We are at the point of development in the school to create this
group to share information and create events for our former students, parents, and
others who are interested in building the school. 

The creation of this network stemmed from a need highlighted by one of our graduates,
John Milligan ‘13. John is a graduate of Holy Cross and is active in his career. He is
networking with graduates, and we would like to expand our network to foster more
involvement with our students and graduates. Many of you may have seen the strong
bonds developed through Alumni associations of schools attended by your friends or
alma maters for those who have graduated college. We have everything we need to build
such an association here. 

Graduates Michael Doyle ‘13 and Kathleen Mason ‘14 are members of the Advisory
Board, and the next logical step in the growth of our school is to formalize an Alumni
Network. We would love to see our alumni community strengthened and utilize your
ideas. Our alumni are young and energetic. I look forward to seeing the enthusiasm
from this network grow and flourish to strengthen our school identity after graduation. 

Prayerfully consider sharing, talking, and joining with your former classmates to
capture the energy of the Lion Pride! We are asking you to utilize your time, talent,
treasure, and ideas to make the St. John Paul II experience even stronger for our
current Lions. 

Please fill out the linked Google form as we formalize this Alumni Network. This will
ensure that you receive up-to-date information and invitations. We have had several
alumni reach out, and we look forward to the creativity and energy of our alumni. We
need your help to make it successful. Feel free to email, call, or text to share ideas with
us or John. Go Lions!

https://www.jpiihyannis.org/alumni
https://secure.lglforms.com/form_engine/s/85DdkJ73LicB1dUq4G9jnw


With gratitude, 

Phillip VanDenBrink
President, P ‘24, 25
Cell: 616-469-8336
pvandenbrink@jpiihyannis.org

John Milligan ‘13
Alumni Network President
j.milligan717@gmail.com

Jenn Canzano
Advancement Director, P ‘16, 18
jcanzano@jpiihyannis.org

Ryan Bradley
Advancement Associate, ‘17
rbradley@jpiihyannis.org
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